
 THE BETTER GOVERNMENT INITIATIVE

Executive Committee Meeting

10:15 - 12:00, Tuesday 2nd May 2017

Fabian Society, 61 Petty France


AGENDA

1. Apologies.

2. Minutes of the meeting on 28th March 2017.

3. Matters arising.

4. Updates

· Geoffrey Chipperfield has requested a change in his status to Associate Member.
· A general election is to be held on 8th June.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The PAC confirmed receipt of our written evidence to the inquiry on civil service capability and the “revolving door” on 11th April; however the inquiry now seems to have disappeared from the Committee’s website. 
· Jeremy Heywood has undertaken to ensure that additional resources will be provided to departments facing the greatest pressures during the Brexit process.
· David Norgrove, now chair of the UK Statistics Authority, has stressed the importance of evidence-based policy.
· PACAC’s report on Lessons Learned from the EU Referendum deplored the Government’s rejection of the PASC recommendation that the Civil Service Code should include a paragraph dealing specifically with referendums and proposed revised guidance for civil servants on the provision of advice to ministers, document handling and contingency planning during referendum campaigns.
· Oliver Letwin has set up a cross-party Red Tape Initiative.
· Plans to increase probate fees have been shelved.
· PACAC has published a report[footnoteRef:1] recommending strengthening the rules on “revolving door” appointments of former ministers and civil servants in the light of increasing numbers of moves between public and private sectors. [1:  https://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201617/cmselect/cmpubadm/252/25202.htm
] 

· A further PACAC report[footnoteRef:2] on government accounts recommends a series of changes intended to improve public accountability. [2:  https://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201617/cmselect/cmpubadm/95/9502.htm ] 


5. Draft blog on local government policy (to follow). 

6. Any other business.

27th April 2017

